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 WHAT 

IPART has reviewed the Hills Shire 
Council’s revised Contributions Plan No 15 
Box Hill Precinct, referred to as CP15 
(2017).  This is the third time IPART has 
assessed CP 15.  The plan applies to two 
precincts in the Hills Shire Government 
Area: Box Hill and Box Hill Industrial.  

The precincts, in Sydney’s North West 
Growth Area, are expected to 
accommodate over 30,000 persons and 
create over 17,000 jobs. 

Our recommendations 

As a result of our assessment we 
recommend that, before it applies for 
funding from the NSW Government under 
LIGS, the council increase the total costs in 
the plan by $3.5 million (0.7%).  

The increase in costs is a result of the 
council not having correctly updated the 
quantity of land it needs to acquire for Terry 
Road, nor having updated its assumptions 
about the underlying zoning of land to be 
acquired in response to changes to the 
State Environmental Planning Policy 
(Sydney Region Growth Centres) 2006 in 
2016.  The recommended increase in land 
acquisition costs is, to some extent, offset 
by recommendations for decreases in the 
estimated cost of some works, including 
the cost of Mount Carmel Road. 

Some of our recommendations could affect 
the contribution rates rather than total costs 
in the plan.  For example, we recommend 
the council update population estimates 
which, for the same level of costs, would 
reduce contribution rates for some 
infrastructure categories.  

We have made 15 recommendations, 13 of 
which we recommend the council address 
before it applies for LIGS funding. We 
consider the council should address the 
remaining two recommendations before 
January 2020.   

 WHY 

IPART assesses contributions plans from 
councils that propose to levy or seek 
funding from the NSW Government for 
local infrastructure contributions above 
$30,000 per lot or dwelling in identified 
greenfield areas and $20,000 per dwelling 
for other areas.  

The maximum contributions in CP15(2017) 
exceed the $30,000 threshold that applies 
to the plan.  

 HOW 

We have assessed CP15(2017) against 
the criteria in DPE’s Local Infrastructure 
Contributions Practice Note (January 
2018).  We have based our assessment on 
information in the plan, and further 
information provided by Council.  

 WHAT NEXT 
The Minister’s advice will respond to the 
recommendations in our report. The report 
is available on IPART’s 
website: https://www.ipart.nsw.gov.au/ 

Local infrastructure contributions for the 
two precincts are capped at $40,000 per lot 
or dwelling until 1 July 2019, then $45,000 
until 1 July 2020.  After 1 July 2020, the cap 
will be removed entirely 
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